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LONG LOAD PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of a meeting of the Long Load Parish Council held at the Village Hall, Long Load on Tuesday 19 December 2023.
(7.30pm –8.35pm)
Present:
	Cllr Marsha White (Chair)

Cllr Pat Collins

Cllr Richard Collis

Cllr Diana Taylor

Cllr David May

Cllr John Bailey

(Somerset Council)


	 


Apologies for absence
Apologies received from Cllr Emily Pearlstone (Somerset Council) and Dawn Porter clerk
1. Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest.

3.
Matters arising
None.
4.
Public Participation

The spokesman for La Lade caravan park expressed thanks to the Parish Council and all those who had helped or offered help to La Lade residents following the recent flooding. He also explained the plans to clean up and repair the site. An offer was made to provide help, if needed, to the Parish Council from the various skilled/specialist residents from La Lade. Cllr Marsha White explained the various help and actions put in place by Somerset Council and a copy of the email summarising the points would be emailed to a representative for the La Lade site.  It was also clearly pointed out that it was the Landlord that was responsible for clearing up the site. Cllr John Bailey provided a brief explanation of the some of the factors that impacted the level and area of flooding.

A question was raised about the permissive path and if/when the grass would be cut. The route of the path was clarified, and the Parish Council confirmed it was seeking a solution for the grass cutting. Cllr John Bailey clarified that no new agreement was needed with the landowner as the existing agreement would continue in place, ad infinitum, unless it was withdrawn by the Landowner. A further question was asked regarding the fence along the red brick wall – if, and when it would be repaired. The Parish Council confirmed that it was not known when the fence would be repaired but that it was the responsibility of the Landowner. It was confirmed that the Parish Council would arrange for a sign to put up at each end of the permissive path stating that it was a permissive path (by kind permission of the Landowner) and the rules for walkers and dog owners using the path.

5.
Somerset Unitary Authority Report
A copy of the report was provided, and Cllr John Bailey provided a brief summary. The key point was the poor state of Somerset Unitary Councils finances with the current deficit for 2024/25 estimated at £87m, primarily due to the compulsory requirement to provide for the cost of Adult & Child social care which accounted for 60% of the total unitary budget.

On a brighter note, Somerset Council has been granted some funding from National Highways’ Designated Funding programme for an initial feasibility looking at the possibility of repairing/enhancing and relocating the Willow Man. Willow Man, close to Bridgwater, Junction 23 M5 has deteriorated in recent years and is now barely recognisable.

The full report can be found on the Parish Council website under the section Somerset Unitary Authority Reports.

6.
Defibrillator
It was confirmed that we had still not received any correspondence from planning.  A copy of the email correspondence to be forwarded to Cllr John Bailey to enable him to follow up.

7.
Correspondence & Planning

No planning applications or correspondence.

8.
Accounts
No cheques or signatures required.

9.
Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 16 January 2024.

10.  Any other business
None
Chairman Cllr Marsha White declared the meeting closed at 8.35 pm

	
	...……………………………………Chairman


